Carnon Downs Surgery

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP 
Minutes of the Meeting held on 22nd October 2015 

Present:  Dr David Maling, Dr Edward ffrench-Constant, Mrs Sally Rickard, Mr Geoff Aver, Mrs Judy Ward, Mr Trevor Grose, Mrs Jean Lapham, Miss Emily Coston and Mrs Anne Mitchell
Apologies:  

The minutes of the last meeting were accepted as a true and correct record.

Matters Arising
There were no matters arising from the previous minutes.
Welcome to New Member
Emily, who is in her second year at Truro College, was welcomed to her first meeting with the group.

Members Leaving

Geoff reported that Carole had asked to step down from the committee.  It was agreed that a letter would be sent to Carole to thank her for her contribution to the Patient Group since it was started.  It was felt that it would be nice to invite an additional member to join the group and, if possible, for that person to fit into the 20’s to 30’s age group where there was currently a gap in membership.  However, it was noted that the early evening meeting time might prove difficult for parents.  It was also noted that this was David’s last meeting and drinks and nibbles were provided in his honour!    
Election of Chairman and Secretary

It was agreed that Geoff should remain in the post of chairman.  Anne volunteered to become secretary and this was also agreed.  It was noted how difficult it was to raise any interest in recruiting new members for the group and it was agreed to investigate whether it would be possible to raise the group’s profile on the website.  Sally will ask Alison to contact Anne with a view to meeting to discuss this.

Handover to Dr ffrench-Constant

Ed felt that the group would always have a purpose although sometimes this may be less obvious.  He acknowledged that the surgery was part of a changing world both politically and internally.  Ed said that the surgery appears to achieve high satisfaction levels although this is sometimes not without problems as it operates on an old fashioned model and the political direction is not always in the surgery’s favour.  The partners acknowledge that there is a need to keep the patient numbers up as there is a slight threat from bigger practices and income is dependent on head count.  Income from the dispensary is a welcome buffer.  There was some discussion about the St Austell group of practices that have recently merged.  The number of registered patients has dropped slightly over the past year since the practice boundaries have been adhered to more strictly due to time pressures. However, new housing in the area will help and this raised the question whether the group could assist in a promotional role.  It was noted that some practices, such as Probus, provide specialist clinics and operations.  Ed said that there is currently a strong desire for secondary care work to expand into primary care and funding is available for this but it is often channeled into the bigger practices.  At present approximately 8% of the health budget is allocated to primary care but 90% of the work is carried out in the sector.  There is also a steady flow of unfunded work into primary care.  The surgery is very fortunate that it has stable staff that is able to cope with the demands.  

The different needs of various age groups were discussed, in particular, appointments for working people.  The group wondered whether Saturday appointments and on-line booking were advertised well enough.  Anne suggested that the group could help in promoting facilities to infrequent attenders who struggle with systems for appointment booking etc by dropping leaflets into, for example, pre-schools. Ed noted that Carnon Downs Surgery had extensive experience in rural eldercare.  

Carrick Commissioning Group

Geoff reported that he is finding it increasingly difficult to attend the Carrick meetings.  He felt that it was important to keep a presence and Donna would be happy for someone else to attend on his behalf.  Judy felt that she might be able to help out.

Flu Clinic Feedback

Judy reported that everyone she had spoken to at the Flu Clinic on the 10th October had been very happy with the service that they received at the Surgery.
Any Other Business

Sally updated the group on Out of Area Registrations (OOA) which will become available shortly and allow patients who live outside the practice boundary to register for all the normal services except home visiting.  If a patient moves to live outside the boundary they will be able to de-register and then re-register on the new scheme, therefore, giving up their right to home visiting.  Patients will be accepted for the new scheme based on their clinical requirements.  A patient who has a high need for home visiting, community based services or is pregnant will not be eligible for OOA registration.  The details of the OOA scheme will be published on the website and information will also be available from reception and in the practice leaflet.
Date of the Next Meeting

It was agreed that the group would meet again on Thursday 21st January 2016.  
